	DISCLOSURE  AND  BARRING  SERVICE
Letter to Applicants




Dear Applicant

This letter is to inform you that if you are considered for appointment to the post for which you have applied, you will be subject to a check of criminal and other records.
The 1997 Police Act allows employers to obtain this information on people who are being considered for appointment to positions involving work with children, vulnerable adults or other positions of trust.

This information is obtained from the Disclosure and Barring Service, an executive agency of the Home Office who provide a range of official data sources for recruitment purposes.

All registered bodies have to comply with strict requirements for ensuring that sensitive personal information is handled and stored appropriately and is kept for only as long as necessary.

Please note that previous criminal convictions are not an automatic bar to employment.  You are therefore encouraged to disclose details of any previous criminal convictions on your application form.
If you are invited to interview and, following interview, are being considered for the post for which you have applied, we will ask you to produce documentation which confirms your identity, current address and date of birth.
The number and type of documents that must be seen will eventually be determined by the information given on the Disclosure and Barring Service form.
All documents must be in your current name, with at least one showing your current address and at least one showing your date of birth.  You must bring with you at least three documents.

We will also:

· ask you to complete a DBS application form which we will countersign to confirm proof of identity;
· consult you if information is disclosed to us by the DBS which might lead us to consider you unsuitable for the post for which you have applied.

It is important to note that all offers of employment are subject to the usual health and police clearances, in addition to satisfactory references.

